
BOARD OF HEALTH
Medway, Massachusetts

January 24, 2011
Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk
Kathy McCarthy, Member

William Fisher, Health Agent

Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant
Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 6:35 PM.
Mr. Collum motioned to approve the minutes from December 13th, 2010 2nd by Mrs. Kathy McCarthy 2nd motion.  All in favor so motioned.
38 Hill Street:  Septic plan review. No variances needed.
379 Village Street:  Mr. Fisher informed the board that there are 2 violations at this residence that need to be addressed. 1. Heating issue with cross metering on electric – 2. Drain pipe was not vented properly.
Marian Community:  Mr. Fisher stated the final plans have been submitted for sign off. He is meeting with Dave Pellegrini of Tetra Tech to review the rest of the paperwork. He also stated the piping is sleeved and wrapped in an iron duct pipe.
Trotter Drive:  Mr. Fisher has been taking multiple water tests to see if a determination can be made as to where the sewer odor is coming from.  Nothing is showing up in the testing for fecal bacteria and now they are testing for iron bacteria. Nothing showed up from the dye testing either.
265 Village Street:  Mr. Fisher went back to court on the 19th of January and found David Einis had continued it to February 10th. The case could go to trial.
Sewer Odor – Alder Street:  Property was changed over from septic to sewer. There are no leaks in the house. If there were leaks outside, they would permeate into the house. Mr. Fisher inquired if the system had been pumped and all but Cybex was pumped.
Regionalization Grant: Grant amounts: First 3 years – 100%, 4th year – 75%, 5th year – 50% and the towns are on their own starting the 6th year. 
Beavers: An informational letter was drafted for the citizens of the town regarding beavers.

Inspections:  Next round of inspections have begun.

Tobacco Regulations:  A recommendation to revisit the tobacco regulations for revision.

Mr. Collum suggested he and Mr. Fisher take a trip to the Middle School for a walk thru inspection and check out all the restrooms for soap, dispensers and hot water.
No response yet to the Local Regional Nurse RFP.

Permits were signed.

Meeting adjourned 7:30 PM

Next meeting 02/14/11 at 6:30pm in the first floor conference room.

Respectfully submitted,
Carol Brodeur
Administrative Assistant

